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Hola California Northern Coastal Area (CNCA), 
 
In our last Area Committee Meeting (ACM) on October 25th we had two Housekeeping motions: 

“That the I&T Committee purchase a wireless microphone to replace the broken one not to 
exceed $150.00”- Presented by the I&T Committee which passed and “That CNCA fund the 
purchase of a laptop computer for use by the Website Committee, not to exceed $1,219.00”- 
Presented by Web Committee and was objected it will be New Business for our November ACM.  

We also had two reports; one was from the Bridging The Gap (BTG) Workshop in Kansas City 
Missouri on September 5-7, 2014 and the second one was from the National Archives Workshop in 
King of Prussia, Pennsylvania October 9-12, 2014.   

Two Assembly Bids were accepted the Fall/Inventory 2015 District 11 Napa and Pre-Conference 
2016 District 10 Marin. District 14 presented a bid for the CNCA Comments and it was approved.  
District 20 made themselves available to be the Coffee Makers for Panel 65 and was accepted. 
     There was a Presentation of New Business “That upon request ASL will be provided at the Post-
Conference Assembly with 30 Days advance notice.” – Presented by I&T Committee it will be New 
Business at November’s ACM. There is also an item of old business for next ACM: 
“That CNCA reimburse up to $100.00 for qualifying hotel stays.” -By Finance Committee. 
Please make sure to bring your Group/District conscious with you. 
       Next month the Finance Committee will present the 2015 Budget for review and discussion.  
Please continue to motivate your District about placing a bid for the CNCA Comentarios and 
Assemblies both forms are available in English/Spanish on the website at cnca06.org.     

 We will continue the discussion on “Should we discontinue the CNCA practice of limiting Area 
Officer Eligibility”. And our second discussion topic remains, As we are ending our Panel it is time to 
discuss our Standing Committees whose members are appointed to by the Area Officers, The 
Committees are Finance, Web and I&T. The intention is to inform all of our members who are making 
themselves available to serve for next panel on these Committees. Please share this information with 
your Groups and Districts, at this point we have about ten volunteers we will need 4 for Finance, 5 for 
Web and 7 for I&T making a grand total of 16 they will be appointed in December at the last (ACM) of 
Panel 63.  

We will continue discussion on the two items of the Assembly old Business I’d like to remind you to 
please bring your Group & District Conscience to the next Pre-Conference Assembly. 

• “That CNCA 06 submits a request to delete “of the opposite sex” from p117 in the book 
“Twelve Steps and Twelve Traditions.” – District 04. 

• “That future printing of the A.A. Service Manual includes blank Group Change and New 
Group forms on the last page of the service manual.”- District 06. 

There is New Business as well, which will be discussed at the Pre-Conference Assembly.  
“That the General Service Conference reconsider the Panel 61 Public Information 
Advisory Action regarding A.A. videos containing full faces.” –Presented by CNCA PI/CPC  

 
With Gratitude, Raymundo L.                    Please bring your FM Radios! 


